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29 September 2008  

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Policy

U.S. Department of Labor

Room S-2312

Attention:  Risk Assessment Policy

RIN 1290-AA23

200 Constitution Avenue, NW

Washington, DC 20210

Re:  Federal Register Notice / Vol. 73, No. 169 / Friday, August 29, 2008 / Proposed Rules 
Department of Labor Office of the Secretary; 29 CFR Part 2, Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (NPR) on “Requirements for DOL Agencies’ Assessment of Occupational Health Risks,” 73 Federal Register 50909

To Whom It May Concern:

We appreciate the opportunity to provide comments on the U.S. Department of Labor’s NPR on “Requirements for DOL Agencies’ Assessment of Occupational Health Risks.”  The Phylmar Regulatory Roundtable (PRR) is a group of 35 companies committed to improving workplace safety and health, and toward that end, PRR provides informal benchmarking and networking opportunities.  In addition, participating companies work together in the rulemaking process to develop recommendations for federal and state occupational safety and health agencies.  All of these companies have comprehensive occupational safety and health programs to protect employees, and are vitally interested in how the government conducts assessments of occupational health risks.  Although companies participating in PRR contributed guidance and recommendations, the opinions expressed below are those of Phylmar, and may differ from beliefs and comments of individual PRR companies.


PRR companies support transparency in any regulatory process and believe that seeking public input on key data and assumptions when developing a health standard will provide more information relevant to the agency’s deliberations.  Such an action has the potential to streamline the regulatory process and make rulemaking less contentious, as information and issues will be raised earlier in the process.  It is also important that the relevant documents be posted electronically for each step in a rulemaking.  The electronic technology that exists today allows for enhanced transparency and supplants the archaic approach to having documents placed in a docket that is difficult for the public to access.   

PRR also supports having risk assessments utilize the best available evidence, and the latest available scientific data in the field, including industry-by-industry evidence relating to working life exposures.  It is important for any governmental regulation to rely on the best available evidence and scientific data and to properly characterize risks so that the regulations actually achieve the benefits desired at the least cost.     


Again, thank you for the opportunity to provide these comments on this proposal.  We would be pleased to discuss these comments further with OSHA staff.

Sincerely,
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Elizabeth A. Treanor

Director 

Phylmar Regulatory Roundtable
PRR Sacramento Office:  P. O. Box 660912, Sacramento, California 95866
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